Three Selectmen present and secretary.

The Selectmen met with George Houghton and Robert Colburn, ex-Selectmen, at 7:20 pm to help determine how the town acquired the Town Shed property. It was assumed that the property was in exchange for back taxes from Kenneth Purington. The two gentlemen could not remember the transaction and seened to feel this was what happened. The present Selectmen appreciated their in-put and will have a follow-up with Town Counsel.

Daniel McCreary brought in a revised plan to his original building permit to build a beauty shop. He now would like to build a two-story structure with commercial space on the street level and an apartment rental on the second level. He was advised to discuss this matter with Chairman of the Board of Adjustment, William Brendle, prior to starting construction.

Howard Towne came in to discuss the town hall floor. He offered that he has conferred with Ray Barss who has agreed to estimate the cost of the project (at a fee). The Selectmen feel other recommendations from the Fire Wards should be also considered; i.e. stove fan and grease trap in the sink. It was also also suggested putting a crash bar at the front door the same as the back door. The Selectmen asked Mr. Towne to come in next Thursday with estimated costs for the total projects.

Fire Truck bids were opened. Two bids were received.

Mathewson Asso: \$1,000 Not acceptable (under minimum required)
New London, N. H.

Fire Chief, Bernard Young
Franklin Fire Dept. Awarded in the amount of \$3,975.00
Franklin, Maine

Adjournal : 10:55 PM